Comments of Special Committee on Personal Injuries on Increase of District Court Civil Jurisdictional Limits to $1M and Introduction of Running List for Civil Cases in the District Court

 

Generally there will be a waste and duplication of costs and lack of continuity resulting in a downgrading in the quality of representation if counsel assigned in Legal Aid cases does not have the trial fixed in his diary or is not consulted as to when the case is put in the Running List.

 

Counsel assigned to advise will have done an advice on evidence and be familiar with the case and will be able to focus on the case itself rather than have to get the case up having never seen the papers before.

 

Although the jurisdictional limit is $1M, personal injuries cases may still contain difficult factual, legal, causational and medical issues which are usually best handled by counsel and by counsel assigned to the case.

 

There will be relatively straightforward cases which do not merit counsel.

 

There will however be difficult cases in which it is essential for both parties to have counsel who has advised throughout the preparation of the case to conduct the trial. 

 

There should be two lists, part 1 and part 2.

 

Part 1 cases are cases which do not merit counsel or where counsel are optional and a matter for the court.

 

Part 2 cases will be cases which will usually merit counsel and in which there will rarely be argument as to whether a certificate for counsel needs to be justified. 

 

In such cases it will be doing the aided person and injustice and creating taxation difficulties if assigned counsel is not able to attend the trial because the case was not fixed with reference to his or her diary or they were not consulted as when the case would be placed in the Running List.

 

These cases will inevitably require much research and conferences with client and medical experts. Pleadings may have to be recast.

 

There is no point in having a sophisticated Legal Aid Service if the provision of competent advice and representation is thwarted by the judiciary. 

 

This will only encourage aided persons to go to Recovery Agents and dilute the quality of justice in Hong Kong.

 

Instead the Judiciary and Professions should be working together to ensure that the Legal Aid Service continues to work efficiently and be available for those who cannot afford private representation.
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